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MEMORANDUM 

To:  Committee on Education 

From:  Office of Revisor of Statutes 

Date:  January 29, 2024 

Subject: SB 387—Continued Enrollment for Nonresident Students in the Open 
Enrollment Law 

 

 

 Senate Bill 387 would amend the school district open enrollment law to authorize 

nonresident students currently attending in a school district of nonresidence to remain enrolled at 

such school district. 

 SB 387 would clarify that any nonresident student who was enrolled in a school district 

of nonresidence during the 2023-2024 school year shall be permitted to continue such enrollment 

in such school district until the student graduates from high school. Similarly, any nonresident 

student accepted for enrollment at a school district of nonresidence on or after June 1, 2024, shall 

also be permitted to continue such enrollment until such student graduates from high school. 

 SB 387 would take effect on July 1, 2024, upon publication in the statute book. 

 


